Ministry of Finance

Office of the Deputy Minister

Frost Building South 7 Queen's Park Cr Toronto ON M7A 1Y7 Tel (416) 325-1590 Fax (416) 325-1595

Treasury Board Secretariat

Office of the Deputy Minister

Whitney Block 99 Wellesley St. West Toronto ON M7A 1A1 Tel (416) 325-1607 Fax (416) 327-1612



March 28, 2018

Honourable J. David Wake Temporary Financial Accountability Officer Financial Accountability Office of Ontario 2 Bloor Street West, Suite 900 Toronto, ON M4W 3E2

Dear Mr. Wake:

Further to our correspondence dated March 16, 2018, the Ministry of Finance and Treasury Board Secretariat are providing responses to Questions 6 through 11 of your information request in support of your bi-annual *Economic and Fiscal Outlook*.

Once your office has had the opportunity to review the enclosed information, you may find it useful to have further meetings with Ministry staff. Ministry staff will be pleased to make themselves available to provide clarification or to answer any additional questions.

The Ministry of Finance and Treasury Board Secretariat acknowledge the important role played by your office in providing independent analysis on the state of the Province's finances. We remain committed to providing the information and support required for you to complete your analysis.

Sincerely,

Scott Thompson Deputy Minister

Ministry of Finance

Helen Angus Deputy Minister

Treasury Board Secretariat

c. Jeffrey Novak, FAO
David West, FAO
Matt Gurnham, FAO
Tim Schuurman, MOF
Karen Hughes, TBS
Cindy Veinot, TBS
Shawn Lawson, TBS
Brian Lewis, MOF

kg